FAQ’s – GRADINGS

Everything you need to know about grading examinations including preparation

Q. Where and when are they held?

Grading examinations are held every four months for juniors – on a Sunday morning usually in March, June and October, and every five months on a Thursday evening for adults. The gradings take place at the Masters of Martial Arts Academy, 59, Oxford Street, Accrington BB5 1QZ (opposite ASDA), apart from the first junior grading which takes place at our own club. 
Q. What does a grading entail and who examines the students?
A grading is an examination of a student’s ability to demonstrate a number of skills and techniques they have been taught in class. Students do not compete against each other, merely have to show their own competency in the syllabus techniques. Students will not fail for forgetting a particular technique, it is on their overall performance that they are assessed. Students are assessed by qualified black belt coaches and examiners. Students are not normally examined by their own instructors. All grading examinations are attended by a British Ju Jitsu Association Ratification Officer.

Q. How long does it all take and can I watch? 

Enrolment times are staggered with junior beginners registering usually from 9am. 
The individual grading examinations themselves can take around thirty minutes and are not able to be watched by parents or relatives. Experience has taught us that this can be very distracting, especially for children, and we get the best from then when they give us their undivided attention. 
Q. Can students be entered in every grading?

Entry to the grading examination is subject to a regular satisfactory attendance and the discretion of the students’ Sensei. We would expect most students to enter at every opportunity provided they display in class a suitable standard and grasp of their syllabus. Students are tested on a monthly basis at their own schools, which is known as tip testing. When a student has attained three tips, this indicates that they are eligible to be entered for their next grading. 
Q. What do students need on grading day?

Please bring along the Budo pass (license) so that it can be endorsed with the student’s new grade. We also expect clean uniforms with a minimum of the Goshin Kempo Ju Jitsu badge and the BJJA badge attached. Hair should be neat and tied back, with no jewellery worn and nails cut short. Females must also wear a plain white round necked T-shirt under their uniform. Students are required to bring their own personal protective equipment (gloves etc).
Q. How much does a grading cost?

In 2021 we introduced a £20 grading fee to new students which includes the grading examination itself, a grading certificate and a new belt. The fee should be paid in advance and can be paid via an online link sent before every grading, or at reception at our Blackburn Academy.

Q. What if a student cannot attend on a grading date?

Grading dates are available months in advance with the dates being on our website www.mmablackburn.co.uk 

Students unable to attend may be required to wait until the next grading date. It is important that every effort is made to be available for the grading dates. Please speak with your Sensei should this be the case.
